SAMPLE  LETTER
July 20, 2017

The Honorable Ricardo Lara, Chair 

Senate Appropriations Committee 

State Capitol, Room 2206

Sacramento, CA 95814 
Fax: 916-651-4933  

RE: AB 1158 (Chu, Stone)  California Carpet Stewardship Act of 2017 – SUPPORT 

Dear Senator Lara,

NCRA is pleased to Support AB 1158, as amended July 5, 2017, which will improve California’s under-performing carpet stewardship program to provide maximum benefits to California fee payers.

The Northern California Recycling Association (NCRA) is a non-profit organization founded in 1978, primarily to promote environmentally sound discards management practices, including waste reduction, reuse, recycling, and composting. Our 200 members include recycling businesses, employees, entrepreneurs, and individuals supportive of various Bay Area and State Zero Waste initiatives.

According to the California Department of Resources Recycling and Recovery (CalRecycle), carpet is one of the 10 most prevalent waste materials in California landfills, comprising about 3.2% of waste by volume disposed in 2008. Current legislation, California’s Carpet Stewardship Law (AB 2398, Chapter 681, and Statutes 2010) requires carpet manufactures that sell carpet in California to implement a stewardship program to increase the recycling rate of carpet within the State. For the past six years, the carpet manufacturers’ stewardship organization, Carpet America Recovery Effort (CARE), has failed to successfully implement the goals set in statute and is being fined almost $3.3 million by CalRecycle for failing to meet the standard of “continuous and meaningful improvement”. 
AB 1158 would create an advisory committee of California stakeholders that would be required to make recommendations to the manufacturers and carpet stewardship organizations on the stewardship plans, and require the a carpet stewardship plan to include a process by which the stewardship organization responds, in writing, to these recommendations made by the committee. Additional key components of AB 1158 as amended July 5, 2017 that are of significant importance, include the following:

1) Ensuring the management of postconsumer carpet is consistent with the state’s solid waste management hierarchy of source reduction first, then recycling, and prohibiting the provision of subsidies or spending of consumer assessment money for activities related to the incineration or land disposal of postconsumer carpet.

2) Providing reasonable program convenience by requiring at least one take-back location in each county.

3) Requiring the stewardship organization to achieve a 24% recycling rate goal by January 1, 2020, and by January 1, 2021, authorizes CalRecycle to adopt regulations to set carpet recycling rate goals for carpet stewardship organizations.

4) Prohibiting the carpet stewardship organization from spending consumer assessment funds on penalties imposed or costs associated with litigation against the State of California.

NCRA urges your Aye vote when AB 1158 is heard in the Senate Environmental Quality Committee, and we hope that you will continue to support it. 
Sincerely,


K. D. Brooms
K. Douglas Brooms

NCRA Board of Directors, Co-chair Zero Waste Advocacy Committee

cc. 
Members and Consultants, Senate Appropriations Committee


Assemblymember Kansen Chu, 25th Assembly District, Fax: 916-319-2125 


Assemblymember Mark Stone, 29th Assembly District, Fax: 916-319-2129


Director Scott Smithline, CalRecycle
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